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Rev. Bruce Sayre was born and raised in northeast Ohio; his 
family moved to South Florida when he was in high school. He 
graduated from Florida Southern College and Seminary at 
S.M.U., coming to South Carolina upon graduation. He met Ann 
Walker at his second appointment, where she was the Director 
of Christian Education, having attended Francis Marion College 
and graduated from Scarritt college, Nashville. 
 
They have served twelve  
appointments in South Carolina  
over 44 years. During that time,  
Rev. Bruce has chaired the annual  
conference Worship Commission,  
taught local pastors at Duke Divinity  
School, and taught ‘Methodist  
Studies’ at Lutheran Southern  
Seminary (Columbia); and he was a  
reader consultant for the 1988  
UM Hymnal. 
 
Rev. Bruce and Ann are retired in  
Seneca. Their son, Alan, and his wife, Kara, have two sons, and 
reside in Fair Play, SC. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Please help us keep our Church 
Directory up to date! 

Send address, phone, email  
and photo updates  
to the church office: 

 

pendletonumcsecretary@gmail.com 
864-646-3355 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pendletonumc.com/
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             Concerning Pastor Ricky’s Renewal Leave 
By Rev. Ricky Howell 

 

By the time these words are printed, I will have officially begun my period of “renewal leave” and effectively ended my 
time as your pastor. As such leave is not a common occurrence, I understand that there may be some confusion. In 
order to address the common questions and concerns that have been raised related to this issue, I have included a 
series of Frequently Asked Questions below. 
 

What is a Renewal Leave?  
According to ¶ 350 of The Book of Discipline, Continuing Education and Spiritual Growth 
1. Throughout their careers, clergy shall engage in continuing education for ministry, professional development, 

and spiritual formation and growth in order to lead the church in fulfilling the mission of making disciples for 
Jesus Christ. This shall include carefully developed personal programs of study augmented periodically by 
involvement in organized educational and spiritual growth activities. These practices embody the Wesleyan 
emphasis on lifelong growth in faith, fostered by personal spiritual practices and participation in covenant 
communities. Each annual conference, through the chairs of the Clergy Orders and Fellowship or other leaders 
designated by the bishop, shall provide spiritual enrichment opportunities and covenant groups for deacons, 
elders, and local pastors. 

2. A clergy member’s continuing education and spiritual growth program shall include professional formation 
leaves at least one week each year and may include at least one month during one year of every quadrennium. 
Such leaves shall not be considered as part 
of the ministers’ vacations and shall be planned in consultation with their charges or other agencies to which 
they are appointed as well as the bishop, district superintendent, and annual conference continuing education 
committee. 

3. A clergy member may request a formational and spiritual growth leave of up to six months while 
continuing to hold an appointment in the local church. Such leaves are available to clergy members who 
have held full-time appointments for at least six years. Such a leave shall be with the approval of the 
committee on pastor-parish relations, the church council, and the district superintendent. Annual 
conferences are encouraged to assist with pulpit supply and other temporary support for such leaves.  
 

Note: Spiritual Renewal Leave is NOT an extended vacation. It is a period of study and preparation for a new 
season of ministry. 
 

Why is Pastor Ricky taking Renewal Leave? 
I have NOT been asked to leave early, nor am I being “forced out,” nor am I “abandoning the church.” Rather, I 
requested this leave because I feel that it is in the best interest of the church as well as my family for us to part 
ways earlier than anticipated. My hope is that this will allow all of us to go ahead and start moving forward, 
begin healing, and refocus on what we are called to do. 
 

When is Pastor Ricky’s Renewal Leave? 
My leave will begin on Monday, April 1st and continue through the end of June – the conclusion of my 
appointment to Pendleton United Methodist Church. 
 

Who approved Pastor Ricky’s Renewal Leave? 
As is stated in the paragraph from the Discipline included above, such leave requests require approval by the 
church Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC), Church Council (Council of Stewards), and the District 
Superintendent. In this case, our District Superintendent chose to seek additional approval from the Bishop and 
Cabinet (other District Superintendents). Nonetheless, all of these groups supported my leave request. 
 

How will ministry needs be covered during Pastor Ricky’s leave? 
A pastor or pastors will be assigned by the District Superintendent to preach at both worship services on 
Sundays and to cover emergency pastoral care needs. This pastor (or pastors) will be paid by the Conference 
and will not be expected to handle administrative matters or to attend programs and events. 

 

 

To My PUMC Family, 
 

Thank You all for the many calls, messages, cards, and especially all 
your prayers while I was in the hospital. 
 

Your love and support mean the world to me. 
 

Love,  
Ruthie 

 

Stewardship Committee 
By Carol Burdette, Chair 

 
Starting Fresh and Debt-Free: 
 

The Council of Stewards has asked me to help lead the way to our fresh start as Pendleton Methodist Church 
DEBT-FREE!!  I hope you will join me because it is my belief that WE CAN DO THIS! 
 

Why do I believe this?  In exactly 3 years, we have  
paid $610,000 toward our construction loan!!   
hank you for your generosity; now let us put just a  
little more effort to see this through!  Please be in  
thoughtful prayer over what God wants you to  
give…and please remember that none of the funds  
you contribute go to the United Methodist Church.   
Our financial settlement with UMC was decided  
and appropriated on December 31, 2023! 
 

As a fundraiser to help us get to this debt-free place,  
we are having a Pancake Supper on Wednesday,  
May 15th at 6:00 PM.  We will have freshly made  
pancakes and sausage with juice and coffee.  The  
tickets will be $10, and we look forward to a great  
night of fellowship with an auction of great items  
you donate!!  We are asking you to drop off items  
you no longer need or want to the church office.   
It is my guess someone else would love to have it! 
 

Please continue to pray for the love of Christ to shine through our church into the Pendleton and surrounding 
communities! 
 

 

Dear Members of PUMC, 
 

Thanks so much for remembering me and my family during our 
loss. I am blessed to have such loving friends. 
 

Love, 
Beth Howe & Mitchell Family 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry 
By Suzanne Atkinson 

 
Participants in the PUMC Prayer Shawl Ministry continue to meet monthly, where we enjoy knitting and 
crocheting shawls and lap throws to give to anyone needing comfort and support in times of illness or grief. 
Since currently we have a healthy inventory of shawls and throws, the group is discussing making preemie and 
newborn caps, blankets to use in car seats, hats for cancer patients, lap throws for those in nursing homes, 
blankets for women’s shelters and children’s homes, and pocket prayer cloths. Patterns for these will be 
available. If you know of anyone or any group who would benefit from these items, please contact the church 
office. 
 

If interested in joining us, mark your calendars for the third Tuesday of the month. We meet at 1:30 in the 
church parlor and enjoy fellowship and fun (including light refreshments). All are invited to come and get to 
know some new friends, learn something new, and use your skills for others. 
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Renewal Leave (continued) 

 

  What should I do if I have a pastoral care need during Pastor Ricky’s leave? 
Contact the church office. Lynn will help connect with you with someone who can assist you. 
 

What is the cost of Pastor Ricky’s leave to the church?  
The church will not incur any additional expenses due to my leave. My salary and benefits will still be paid by the 
church and my family will continue to live in the parsonage during this time, as was originally budgeted last year. 
The stipend for the pastor(s) provided by the Conference will be paid by the Conference. 

 

Hopefully this helps you better understand what is going on both with me and with the church. If you still have questions 
or concerns, please contact Rev. Steve Patterson, the Anderson District Superintendent. For my part, I am praying for 
God’s blessings on you as well as on me as we go our separate ways and anticipate what God has for us next.  
 
Grace, Peace, and Love, 
Ricky            

Worship Committee 
By Karen Link 

 

“Now you are the body of Christ, and each one of you is a part of it.” (1 Corinthians 12:27) 
 

I love watching our church in action! There are so many moving parts. I am so thankful for a wonderful Worship 
Committee.   
 

What a special time in the church calendar. SPRING!  These are a few of the activities the Worship Committee is 
involved in: 
 

*Preparing the altar for Palm Sunday with palm arrangements and distributing palm crosses to those attending 
service. 
 

*Preparing the cross at the front of the church to be adorned with flowers on Easter Sunday morning. 
 

*Draping the wooden cross with purple or white linens. 
 

*Placing floral arrangements for Easter Sunday morning. 
 

We also look forward to graduation celebrations and Mother’s Day.  Happy Spring, everyone! 

  



 
 Page 4 PUMC Quarterly Download Volume 4, Issue 2 

 

PUMC Sunday School Classes 

Pendleton United Methodist Church invites you to join us for Sunday School at 10:00 AM Sundays: 

Nursery (Nursery Room) 
Our nursery is for infants through preschoolers. Please contact the church office for more information.  
 

Children's Class (Clubhouse) 
Our children's Sunday School class is for Grades K through 5 and meets in the Clubhouse located in the last 
classroom upstairs in the new building. Please contact Josh Runion (864-637-9030) for more information.  
 

Youth Class (Youth Room) 
Our youth Sunday school encompasses grades 6-12 and meets in the youth room from 10:00-10:30 Sunday 
mornings. We typically discuss Pastor Ricky’s sermons and how they pertain to middle and high school students. 
Please contact Matthew Havice (864-940-8102) for more information.  
 

College Class (Nursery Room) 
Our college class is an informal gathering of college-age young adults who share life events together. We have a 
fun dynamic and all are welcome. Please contact Ruthie Millar (864-247-0661) for more information.  
 

New Perspective Class (Room 218) 
The New Perspective Class is for ages 25 and beyond (typically with children). This class is focused on bringing 
biblical education into today's issues. Life can be hectic with work, marriage, kids, finances, and school. Our 
focus is on biblical learning, open and honest discussion, service, and application so that we may Know Christ 
and Make Christ Known. Please contact Bruce Smith bruce.smith@geograph.tech  for more information.  
 

Curry-Corbett Class (The Parlor) 
The Curry-Corbett class is for ages 60+. This class is taught by Howard Corbett and George Atkinson. The class 
focuses on biblical scripture and how it applies to daily living. Please contact Howard Corbett (229-343-4830 or 
hcorbett67@gmail.com) for more information.  
 

Learning To Walk Class (Room100 beside the Narthex) 
The Learning to Walk Class welcomes all ages who share a desire to grow more like Christ. This class functions as 
a warm and friendly small group in which we spend the first part of our time-sharing praises and petitions 
followed by prayer. We attempt to apply scriptural principles to our everyday attitudes and actions. We end our 
session in a prayer circle with our pastor as we lift him and the upcoming worship service in prayer. Please 
contact Burney Drake (864-221-5775, cbcsdrake@bellsouth.net) or Anolyn Watkins (864-934-6049, 
awtkns@clemson.edu) for more information.  
 

Fellowship Class (Old Choir Room) 
The Fellowship class meets in the old choir room which is located at the top of the stairs outside the left entry at 
the front of the sanctuary. This class welcomes a variety of ages and is taught by Ralph Welton, Cindi Long, and 
Pete McConnell. The class studies the Faith Connections lesson series which is theme- oriented and traditional 
Bible study. Please contact Ralph Welton at edwlsur@clemson.edu for more information.  
 

 

History of BBQ Pits 
By Martha Jeffries 

 
When Methodists get together to celebrate, you know there will always be food. One of our favorite meals is a 
BBQ meal. This story goes back several decades ago. 
 
As part of a 4th of July celebration, Butch Kennedy and Charles Vic Privette thought an old-fashioned Pig Picking 
would be a part of the celebration. For the first roast, a pit was dug on the church grounds with a grill over the 
top. The pig was bought from Clemson University and put on the grill. The men and boys took turns turning the 
pig. After a couple of years, Butch brought in a portable cooker and used his horse trailer to store the wood. 
Some stayed all night to keep watch. 
 
This went on for several years until a permanent grill large enough for 5 pigs with a cover and wood storage was 
built. Thus this shed has been used for many years. Just recently was found a list of the initials of the builders on 
a beam of the shed. You can see the initials in the photo: BB (Benjie Black), CVP (Charles Vic Privette), BK (Butch 
Kennedy), DS (Dale Shaw), CP (Charlesy Privette), GJ (Gary Jeffries), and BG (Bryon Guffee). 
 
For more information on the BBQ shed, read April Kennedy Haynes’ article, “Pick’n Time”. 
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PEEPS 
Ashley Stancil 

 

Preschool 
 

Preschool is going great! The children are loving the warmer weather and are happy to go outside and play! We 
are grateful for the gym on those cold rainy days, but nothing beats fresh air and sunshine. We currently have 
all our preschool classes filled for next year and already have a waiting list for each class. We are looking 
forward to hosting our “Muffins for Moms” in May. 

 
It’s hard to believe it’s almost time for our end-of-the-school program on Friday, May 10th. We can’t wait to 
showcase our students and show some of the things they have worked so hard to learn this year. It’s always 
such a bittersweet day. We love watching our slideshow and looking at the memories we made over the year 
with our little friends. We also love to watch our 4K students graduate, and we couldn’t be more proud of them.  

 

 
 

 
After School 

 

Our After Schoolers are not only working hard on homework but playing hard as well. They are also loving the 
warm weather and getting to play more outside. We are working on teaching our students about good 
sportsmanship and being good teammates. We have some great little athletes, and things can get competitive 
whenever there is any type of ball involved. We try to incorporate lessons on conflicts that arise, as we feel this 
helps our students build good character and encourages good leaders.   
 
It’s been a very busy month with registration, and we are filling up fast! We have several younger siblings 
joining us this year, which will be fun. We hope to end this school year strong and hope next year is even better. 
Our goal is to continue growing and improving each year, and we are already prepping for another great year!  
 
 

Upcoming Events – After School 
 

April 1-5 – Closed – Spring Break 
May 17 – Last Day of P.E.E.P.S. 

 

Pick’n Time 
by April Haynes 

From Volume 2 Issue 4 – October – December 2022 
 

At a casual glance, the structure in the back corner of the parking lot across from the playground looks more 
like a storage shed than its actual intended use as a BBQ pit. Over the years, BBQ fundraisers have served to 
support various outreach missions.  The history of BBQ fundraising at PUMC goes back many decades to when 
what is currently known as the gym was originally built as a Social Hall.  During that time, PUMC had an annual 
community-wide 4th of July celebration with a patriotic service led by Ray Smith. In working to increase 
attendance, Butch Kennedy and Charles Privette thought that it would be a good idea to add a meal with a 
vinegar-based BBQ “pig pick’n” to the event.   
 

Based on their low country upbringing, it was decided to cook onsite since cooking a whole hog is an overnight 
process.  Butch brought in a portable cooker and set it up near the Social Hall using a horse trailer as storage 
for the wood and other supplies while he and Charlie tended to the cooking process. It was served in true 
whole hog style for multiple years until it was determined that it would be better to have the meat in trays for 
serving.  After the town of Pendleton started the Independence Day Celebrations at Veteran’s Park, people 
started to only come to eat and not stay for the patriotic service.  At that point, since the PUMC BBQ was so 
well known, it was decided that it would become an annual missions outreach fundraiser for the Methodist 
Men.  Butch and Charlie led the team that built the BBQ pit area to cook up to five hogs at a time and 
continued to head up the hog cooking for the fundraiser.  In recent years, the multi-decade fundraiser changed 
format, and the BBQ pit area isn’t fully utilized like it once was.   
 

Facility use may change over time, but the focus on PUMC outreach missions remains constant.  If you are 
interested in participating with our outreach ministries, there are numerous “pick’n” opportunities throughout 
the year with all levels of involvement. "As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good 
stewards of God's varied grace." (1 Peter 4:10) 
 

 

Upcoming Events – Preschool 
 

April 1-5 – Closed – Spring Break 
May 3 – Muffins for Moms 

May 10 – End-of-the-Year Program 
May 17 – Last Day of P.E.E.P.S. 
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Clemson Community Care requests donations of the following items: 
soup, dry pasta, pasta sauce, cereal, shelf stable milk, dried beans, 

rice, canned potatoes, jelly, and oatmeal. 
 

The following non-food items are in very short supply:  
baby wipes, baby diapers Size 4,5, & 6 and Pull-Ups, laundry detergent, dish detergent, 

bathroom tissue, toothpaste, toothbrushes, body wash or soap and shampoo. 
 

We greatly appreciate your continuing support! 
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Way Forward Update 
This report is provided as an update to the one provided in the First Quarter Newsletter. The PUMC vote to 
separate from the United Methodist Church was held on January 21. The following Sunday, January 28, the 
Way Forward Committee provided a presentation recommending that the Church become part of the Global 
Methodist Church. Rev. Erik Grayson Elder for the Upstate GMC, presented an overview of the GMC, with 
questions and comments received; this discussion was very informative. Since that time, a vote was taken of 
members on February 25 as to whether the new entity will be Pendleton Methodist Church (PMC) and whether 
the entity will become part of the Global Methodist Church (GMC); of 114 votes cast, 112 agreed to become 
PMC and 110 agreed to become part of the GMC.   
 

The Way Forward and Moving Forward Committees then joined together to facilitate transitioning to becoming 
Pendleton Methodist Church, effective July 1, 2024. Several processes had to be completed prior to the end of 
2023, including an appraisal of all property, locating deeds for each parcel of land, and validating adequate 
insurance coverage for all properties and the parsonage family. Documentation was sent to the SC UMC that 
will transfer all properties to Pendleton Methodist Church on July 1, 2024. Financial statements from the 
Church were submitted along with bank reconciliations for December 2023 and January 2024. Original signed 
documents were submitted showing the result of the required 2/3 majority vote taken at the Church 
Conference regarding separation from the SC UMC.  
 

On April 30, 2024, the SC UMC Conference Trustees will provide to the Church those payment amounts 
required separation; these funds will be sent to an escrow account no later than May 31. Digital copies of 
membership rolls/records, funerals, baptisms, and weddings must be submitted by April 30, along with digital 
copies of Council meeting minutes and historical and current property records send to the Conference 
Archivist. Several other agreements will be submitted, and the Annual Conference vote will when Conference 
convenes June 9 – 12. 
 

The Way Forward Committee was advised by Rev. Grayson to approve a Transitional Board of Directors for 
PMC which will work alongside the Council of Stewards of PUMC. The Council of Stewards approved this 
Transitional Board at a Called Meeting on March 17.  Members of this Board are Craig Cahaly, Howard Corbett, 
Russell Guffee, Laurie Havice, Arlene Privette, and Josh Runion. Since the process of selecting clergy within the 
GMC differs from the traditional UMC process, this Board will work with Rev. Grayson to interview and select 
the clergy for PMC, to begin July 1. Please be in prayer for our Church and the ministers involved in this 
process.  You will receive information regarding this selection in a timely manner. This Board also will be 
working to establish a transitional structure for the new entity with identification of needed committees/teams 
and members. Individual church members will be asked to complete a survey of gifts, talents, and interests so 
that each team will reflect those persons who have the desire and ability to work on that team. Also, be in 
prayer regarding how you may be able and willing to serve our Church.  
 

You have previously been provided information relative to the financial obligations of this separation, with the 
amount of our buyout from the UMC being roughly $260,000. The Board of Trustees, Finance Committee, and 
Council of Stewards have approved the selling of our parsonage. Discussions have been underway with 
People’s Bank to obtain a loan for the separation amount. When the parsonage sells, that money will be used 
to repay the loan, leaving us with only a small amount remaining on our current construction loan which we 
hope will be paid off prior to July 1. 
 

This process has been arduous and has involved full cooperation from the entire Church. All those involved 
appreciate the many ways in which members have stepped up to the plate and assisted with decisions. Please 
continue to pray that our Church will continue to be a beacon of God’s light in this wonderful community. 
 
 
 

 

Answering God’s Call 
Confirmation 2024 
By Judy Dunn Estep 

 

Confirmation is a sacred day of commitment and celebration for our confirmands.  It is a special time in their 
individual journeys of faith. We will hold our Confirmation Service on Sunday, May 12th, during a combined 
service in the sanctuary with Rev. Mel Arant officiating. 

 
 

 

Our Confirmation Class 
 

Collins Cahaly 
Creighton Cahaly 

Helen Havice 
Adalynn Link 

Ava Link 
Grissom Majsztrik 
Samuel Majsztrik 
Bradley Runion 
Caroline Runion 

Alex Walker 
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Children's Ministry 
By Josh & Brandi Runion 

  
The Children's Ministry has had a busy Spring! 
 

- We packed Valensne's baskets and created handmade cards for our friends at Clemson Downs! 
 

- For several weeks the children pracsced their Children's Drama “Arise My Love” and performed it in both 
services on March 24.  We celebrated with a trip to Mama Rae's for all of their hard work! 
 

- On Palm Sunday, the children brought in the Palm branches at both services. 
 

- We did another acolyte training in March for anyone unable to atend the previous training. 
 

- We hosted our annual Community Easter Egg hunt on the Square and had a large atendance.  Thank you to 
those who donated candy! 
 

- Once a month Josh takes several pizzas and spends sme with the PEEPS auerschool kids playing games and 
sharing a devoson.  On Friday, March 22, Josh shared with them the Easter story using the Resurrecson 
Eggs.  Eleven of the dozen plassc eggs are filled with small figurines that help tell the Easter story.  The final 
egg is empty, represensng the empty tomb and Jesus' resurrecson. 
 

- You may nosce clear bags with colorful zippers on the tables as you enter both worship spaces.  Those bags 
are filled with acsvises for our children to use to help enhance their worship experience.  We want to create 
an environment where families can experience worship together, and we hope these Bible coloring books, 
children’s bullesns, and other acsvises will help do that.  Please return the bag full of the items to their 
designated spaces auer each worship service. 
 

Stay tuned for informason about Summer Vacason Bible School! 

 >>
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

APRIL     MAY     JUNE    
 

 MICHAEL SLOAN  3  ED FREEMAN  7  AUSTIN COLCOLOUGH 1 
TYLER WILLIAMS  3  SARAH BURNS  10  BEN CRENSHAW  2 
JENNIFER SMITH   6  CAROLINE RUNION  11  HOWARD CORBETT 5 
KRIS HERSOME  6  SAMUAL MAJSZTRIK 11  LOVETT TOWNS  5 
OLIVIA LAMB  7  ALEX WALKER  13  GARY LONG  6 
OUIDA HURSEY  7  CATHY APPLEQUIST 13  ETHAN COX  7 
DONNIE LEFILS  8  JANE HOPKINS  14  AMELIA HAYNES  8 
REV. BOBBIE ETHRIDGE 9  JESSSICA STEEPY  14  NATALIE HAYNES  8 
GINGER CLARK  12  DALENE LEFILS  16  EMMA GRACE RUNION 9 
TYLER HAYNES  14  CHAS CULBERSON  22  ROBERT WILLIAMS  9 
BETH HOWE  15  MASON LEFILS  23  DENISE WALL  11 
LISA LINK   15  JANET BARNETTE  24  MATTHEW BURNS  13 
LYNN CRENSHAW  18  JO MCCONNELL  25  FRANK CRENSHAW  19 
CAROLYN WILLIAMS 20  JEFF WALKER  27  STEVE WELCH  19 
KIRBY TOWNS  20  PAUL COAKLEY  29  ANDI CAHALY  20 
ELISHA BARRS  23  KALEIGH COATS  31  COLE HERSOM  22 
LAURA BELUE  23  WILL FUHRER  31  RUTHIE MILLAR  22 
MATT HERSOM  24       MATTHEW HAVICE  23  
BJ SMART  25       VICTORIA BECKER  24 
HEATHER FURBEE  25       MIKE LINK  27 
JOHN MAJSZTRIK  26        COLLIN GREENE  28 
CONNIE DRAKE  27       NANCY WILKINSON 30 
IAN CULBERSON  27        
           
  

    

 
 
 
 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

APRIL     MAY     JUNE 
 

EVAN & LISA LINK   21  MICHAEL & LORI SLOAN  1 DAVE & DENISE WALL  6 
KEN & JEAN CULBERSON 25  BILL & JEANIE HOFFAMN  5 GEORGE & SUZANNE ATKINSON 8 
     ROBERT & SHARON COLCOLOUGH 11 LOWELL & LAURA BELUE  22 
     JOHN & SHANNON MAJSZTRIK 14 PRESTON & NANCY COX  25 
     PAUL & JANE COAKLEY  21 
     ADAM & KAILEIGH COATS  21 
     ROGER & JUDY ESTEP  21 
     BUD & BETSY STARNES  26 
     HOWARD & JACKIE CORBETT  29 
     BRUCE & JENNIFER SMITH  29 
     JERRY & MARY ELLEN MULLIKIN 30 
     BURNEY & CONNIE DRAKE  31 

          
 

 

 


